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This week has been one of positive news for our school. South Grafton High School
was recognised as one of 24 schools statewide that have made significant
improvements with their HSC results in achieving Band 4, 5 and 6 results. 2024
reflected this with Band 6 results in Mathematics Extension 2, Music, Community
and Family Studies and Visual Arts. What has been acknowledged is growth over the
past 8 years which comes through hard work, dedication and positive relationships
between our staff, students and parent community. I have included in this
newsletter the media release from the Department of Education. We also received a
letter of congratulations from the Minister for Education and Early Learning, Prue
Car and The NSW Department of Education Secretary, Murat Dizdar. It is heartening
to be recognised for the work that takes place every day within our school.

This week we also released a video showcasing the opportunities and facilities that
our school has on offer. This project started in 2024 and we are extremely proud of
the finished product. Since it has been available through our Facebook page there
have been over five thousand views. If you haven’t already seen it, then the link
below will take you there. Be on the lookout as it may pop up in a few other
locations over the coming months. 

South Grafton High School Video

I would like to congratulate the Year 7 and 9 students for their efforts throughout
the recent NAPLAN tests. In what has been a disruptive couple of weeks their
approach to the process was positive. Thank you also to the staff that coordinated
the four days and made changes at short notice.

On Tuesday 1st April we will hold our 2026 Year 7 Information Night. Starting at
5:30pm in the school library, this session will allow parents to come and see some of
the school’s facilities, hear from staff and current Year 7 students and ask questions
regarding the transition process for their child as they move to high school next
year. We look forward to meeting as many of you as we can.

https://www.facebook.com/southgraftonhighschoolofficial/videos/1702398524026288
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REMINDERS
Term 1, 2025

Please remember that payments for school sport
can be made any time online via School Bytes.

  Friday 28 March
EOI for placement in Y7

  Tuesday 1 April
Y6 Sports Transition Day
Y6 into Y7 Information Evening
Platinum applications available
Last day to register for UNE Open Day

  Wednesday 2 April
Clontarf Senior Rugby League Trials

  Thursday 3 April
Clontarf Senior Rugby League Trials

  Friday 4 April
Clontarf Senior Rugby League Trials

  Monday 7 April
Parent Teacher Evening

  Wednesday 9 April
Catch up day for School Photos
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Do you have the new
School Bytes App?

School Links
SGHS Facebook Page: SGHS Facebook
SGHS Website: SGHS Website: SGHS Website

Helpful Contacts
Kids Helpline Official: 1800 55 1800. 
https://kidshelpline.com.au/
Suicide Call Back Service:1300 659 467. 
https://www.suicidecallbackservice.org.au/
Headspace: 1800 650 890.
https://headspace.org.au/
Lifeline: 13 11 14. https://www.lifeline.org.au/
Beyond Blue: 1300 22 4636. 
https://www.beyondblue.org.au/

Congratulations to our
2025 School Captains

ATTENTION PARENTS/CAREGIVERS
Headlice has been detected in our
school. Please check your child’s
hair and take necessary action.

https://www.facebook.com/southgraftonhighschoolofficial/
https://sthgrafton-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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North Coast Rugby Union
Congratulations to Esther Barker in gaining selection in the Open Girls Rugby Union team. This
is the 4th year that Esther has qualified to represent the North Coast. She will now compete in
the State Championships early next term in Newcastle. We wish Esther all the best.

MNC Touch
Congratulations to the following students who were successful in gaining selection into the
Open Girls and Open Boys MNC touch teams respectively. Congratulations to Meg Amos, Nick
Walker and Tyrone Hickling-McGrady. We wish these students all the best at the next level.

MNC Rugby League
Congratulations to the following students who were successful in gaining selection into the
MNC Rugby League teams. Well done Jaimin McLennan who was successful in qualifying for
the U15 Boys team. Leara Roberts-Paden and Shaneeka Wisz were also successful in gaining
selection in the Open Girls MNC Rugby League team. We wish these students the best of luck
in their matches against LNC next week.

North Coast Hockey
Congratulations to Caitlin Amos, Meg Amos and Shaneeka Wisz who were successful in gaining
selection into the Open Girls North Coast Hockey team. Nicola Longstaff and Tashiah Woodley-
Walker were named as shadows. The girls will now travel to Parkes in May to compete in the
NSW CHS Championships. We wish them all the best.

North Coast Swimming
Congratulations to Andrea Thomson who was successful in gaining selection into the North
Coast Swim team for the 6th year in a row. Andrea placed in every race she competed in at the
meet. We wish Andrea all the best at the State Championships held in Sydney last week this
term.

Girls Open Cricket
South High girls played Armidale in the Open Cricket CHS knock-out. South won the toss and
the captain, Caitlin Amos, put Armidale in to bat. They reached a grand total of 232 runs in the
30 overs. The best bowlers for South were Meg Amos 0/22, Caitlin Amos 0/35, Mackenna
Woods 1/42 and Tashiah Woodley-Walker 1/46. The Armidale batters were very strong - Sophie
Parson got 104 runs not out. South High batters chased the 232 runs, only reaching 130 runs.
Best with the bat were Meg Amos 55 runs not out, Mylie Wall 13 runs, Sami Zacek 6 runs and
Caitlin Amos 5 runs. The fast bowler for Armidale got a double hat trick with 6 outs for 8 runs.
The South High team did a great job considering the quality of the opposition.

School Photos
School Photos were held last week. Photos can still be purchased online through following the
instructions provided on your students photo envelope from MSP Photography. Catch Up
Photos will be held on Wednesday the 9th of April in the morning for those student who were
absent last Friday.
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News from PDHPE Faculty



South Grafton High School

When: Tuesday 1st April 2025, 10am and 2pm 

Where: South Grafton High School 

What to bring: Sports uniform, hat, sunscreen, food, and water 

Please note that the canteen will be open but will only be serving limited

products. 
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This term the Year 7 students in MCCE8 class have finished the Diorama classroom
exhibit entitled 'Landscapes and Landforms'. They worked hard on their projects and
this is evident in the quality of their finished pieces.  

Inclusion and Support



The following students received a LION AWARD from the Science Faculty

Year 7: Yiirrili Williams
Year 8: Dylan Edwards
Year 9: Lillyarna Laurie-McGrady
Year 10: Hayden Howard
Year 11: Damien Preston

The following students received an ATTENDANCE AWARD

Year 7: Jaxon Stephens
Year 8: Sebastian Hitchcock
Year 9: Zendrick Coffison
Year 10: Jasper Tobin
Year 11: Byron Perry
Year 12: Matthew Gardiner

The following students received a CALM AWARD

Year 7: Baxter Buchanan, Cody Casey
Year 10: Mitaiyah Ryman
Year 11: Zara Bowling, Charlie Payne

The following students received a LION AWARD from the ENGLISH Faculty

Year 7: Caleb Lolic, Yiirrili Williams
Year 9: Lilly Axford, Naysha Hynard
Year 11: Ataya McLaren

The following students received an ATTENDANCE AWARD

Year 7: Jesse Ottaviani
Year 8: Kalani Moran
Year 9: Ardra Rautenberg
Year 10: Mary-Grace Ballis
Year 11: Ayisha Brown
Year 12: Malakai Fernando

The following students received a CALM AWARD

Year 7: Macy Kelemec, Aleaha McLaren
Year 10: Caleb Cox
Year 12: Zoe Cook, Sebastian Cox

WEEK 9 ASSEMBLY AWARDS

Congratulations
WEEK 8 ASSEMBLY AWARDS
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wednesday
winners!
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wednesday
winners!
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Creative Corner



Work Experience
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Work Experience

Maths News
This was Satriya Pope’s working out for Question 16 in the Extension 2 HSC Paper for
2024 ... just WOW!!!!!!! Impressive!!



Community News
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Transport 
Concession
Entitlement 
If you're a student aged 16 years or
older and eligible for concessions, the
Transport Concession Entitlement
Card serves as proof of entitlement
when using a Child/Youth Opal card
within the Opal network or when
travelling on child or concession fares
in NSW.  Please contact the school
office if you would like to apply for a
concession card.

INFORMATION LINKS FOR SCHOOL
BUS SERVICES
1. Timetable information -
busways.com.au or transportnsw.info
2. School bus travel pass - School
Student Travel Scheme

https://www.busways.com.au/
https://transportnsw.info/
https://transportnsw.info/tickets-opal/ticket-eligibility-concessions/school-student-travel
https://transportnsw.info/tickets-opal/ticket-eligibility-concessions/school-student-travel
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Nominate NSW Volunteer of the Year Awards

Clink link below to make your nomination

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.volunteering.com.au%2Fawards%2Fabout-the-awards%2F&data=05%7C02%7Csara.gell%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C0d03a5f405e947e2a37d08dd62866a34%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638775051654716672%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=1uHamngwntz0RPZUi4Rd4%2BRcDdIA1oNE82Lw12CiLC0%3D&reserved=0

